
 

New PSA Chief Negotiator: DBE  
 

The PSA is committed to the promotion and protection of members’ interest and rights whilst ensuring 

continuity in this regard. 

 

Accordingly, Tebogo Sono has been assigned as the PSA Chief Negotiator for the Department of Basic 

Education with immediate effect. His contact details are: 081 036 7879 / tebogo.sono@psa.co.za. 

 

The immediate PSA supervisor is John Teffo. His contact details are: 079 513 9856 / 

john.teffo@psa.co.za. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website, send an email to ask@psa.co.za, or 

contact PSA Provincial Offices. 

 

 

Reuben Maleka  

GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF BASIC EDUCATION (DBE) 

25-06-2025 
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